
Building Codes Division 
1535 Edgewater Street NW 

P.O. Box 14470 
Salem, OR 97309-0404 

503-378-4133
Fax: 503-378-2322 

bcd.oregon.gov 

Kate Brown, Governor 

August 21, 2025 

Workforce Continuing Education & Development, LLC 

April Bax 

22 Stonewall Ct 

Woodcliff Lake, NJ 07677 

Re: Application for Continuing Education 

The State Plumbing Board, through the Building Codes Division, received your application for 

plumbing continuing education under Oregon Administrative Rules 918-035-0000 to 918-035-

0080. The division’s Plumbing Program Chief reviewed your application and recommended 

approval. The State Plumbing Board, at the board’s August 21, 2025 meeting, voted to approve 

the following applications. 

The following course and instructors are approved for plumbing continuing education effective 

through the duration of the 2023 code cycle. 

• 2021 Uniform Plumbing Code (UPC), 8 CR/CC:MC, online

• Elie Tawil, Instructor

If you have any questions related to approved courses or instructors, please contact Becky Rasca, 

CE Specialist, at 503-378-4867. If you have any questions regarding the board’s actions, feel free 

to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Andy Skinner 

Plumbing Program Chief 

503-373-7488

Andrew.J.Skinner@dcbs.oregon.gov
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